
Report of the Fendalton/Waimairi Community Board to the Council meeting of 5 October 2006 

1. DEATH OF MESSRS JOHN HANAFIN AND DON HAMPTON 
 
 Pat Harrow referred to the recent death of Mr John Hanafin, a former Christchurch City Councillor, 

Chairman of the Fendalton/Waimairi Community Board and member of the Waimairi District Council, 
and Mr Don Hampton, a former senior Council manager, Town Clerk of Riccarton Borough and 
elected member of the former Paparua District Council. 

 
 Members then stood in silence as a mark of respect for the late Messrs Hanafin and Hampton. 
 
 

Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision



